
A socially distanced Meeting held in the Lounge area, Bedford Hall, Thorney 
on Monday11th April 2022 at 7.00 p.m. 

Minutes of the Annual Assembly of the Thorney Parish Meeting 

 

 

1. The Chair of the Thorney Parish Council (Councillor M Long) presided as 

Chairman with 7 other Parish Councillors. There were 2 members of the public in 

attendance and Peterborough City Councillor Steve Allen and R Brown 

 

2. Apologies from Cllr Willans and Howard 

 

3.  The Notice of Annual Assembly of the Parish Meeting had been displayed 12 

days prior to the Meeting. 

 

4. The minutes of the Annual Assembly of the Parish Meeting held on the 14th 

June 2021, circulated before the meeting were agreed and signed as a true record. 

 

5. Parish Affairs 

Vandalism in village – as Cllr Howard could not be present she emailed the following 

information 

“I have met with Mark Cowdell and we are planning on holding a Youth Hub event on 

the 14th May 11-1 at the Bedford Hall. This is to encourage dialogue between the 

young people of Thorney and adults so we can make way of getting the young 

people involved in their futures and educating them over their low level anti- social 

behaviour. 

There will be a bacon roll and a chat type vibe and possibly a DJ. 

 Mark and I will contacting the young people advertising on social media etc and 

hopefully this will also lead to getting some young people interested in the youth 

council.  Mark and I have lots of experience in this field and I am happy to do this in 

the capacity of a Parish Councillor.  

Cllr Potts could maybe come along with the skate park plans etc”. 

 

6.         Formal Resolutions -  

It was formally resolved to support the initiative and that Thorney Parish Council 

would cover the costs 

It was also agreed to contact the Police and ask for presence in the village particularly 

in areas where vandalism was occurring 

It was also agreed to ask the Police to attend our meetings 

 

 

 

 The meeting closed at 7.15 p.m. 

 

 

 

 

 


